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Message from Phil: MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE; Please mail your dues in 
before July 1st and mail them to Rotary Club of Dover, PO Box 1801, Dover NH 
03821-1801. 
 
June 24, 2020 - Rotary Club Zoom Meeting 
Submitted by Noreen B.    
Pledge: Club 
Rotary Moment: Jerry D. commended Melissa for her year of Rotary leadership and 
service above self example 
4-Way Test +1: Club 
Guests: Steve Pappajohn and Suzanne Weete, members of the Dover Mental 
Health Alliance, and Cara S. from SOS 
 
Announcements: 
Thank you to Rotarians who joined in last week’s “This is Your Rotary” zoom event 
Miles has returned to Melissa after a year of many miles travelled and stories to tell 
Foundation: Gregg D. noted Dover’s request for a district grant to purchase bicycle 
racks for downtown Dover is one of several requests totally over $100,000. The dis-
trict has only $57,000 in grant funds to distribute - so fingers crossed. 
Dover Mental Health Alliance: both Steve P. and Suzanne W. expressed their ap-
preciation for our club’s support of this important initiative - needed more now than 
ever now. Melissa added her thanks to all Rotarians and other community members 
who are supporting this program, adding that mental health is really difficult to talk 
about unlike the ease people seem to discuss physical health issues. The group is 
currently working on a suicide prevention program for local schools. 
Bingo: Jerry D. emphasized the importance of replying to an email (by July 1) from 
Gregg D. regarding if and when we return to Bingo - considering new state and 
bingo hall requirements for players and workers. The Zoom meeting on Wed., July 
15 will be devoted to discussion of this topic.  



Thirsty Tuesday - July 21 - tentatively planning for a “changeover” event at Co-
checho Country Club.  
 
Program: Melissa’s year as President - see attached document 
 
Next week: New President Gregg D. will review goals as he beings the “Rotary 
Opens Opportunities” 2020-21 year.  
 
Programs: 
July    1 Gregg D.’s first meeting 
July    8 Mayor Bob Carrier and Dover’s Anniversary Chair Elizabeth Burr 
July   15      Discussion re: Bingo 
July   22     Meeting at Henry Law Park   
  Tony McManus will discuss history of HLP and surrounding factories 
 
Birthdays: June 
Jim V.   June   1 
Mike B. June 15 
Tracy T.  June 15 
Kathy F. June 24 
Cindy I.  June 28 
Matt S. June 30 
 
Anniversaries: June 
Sheila T.   3 years 
Mike F.   1 year 
Tracy T.   1 year 
Tom M.  36 years 
Matt S. 14 years 
Lori H.    2 years 
Phil R.  36 years 
Rebecca J.    4 years 
 
 
 
 
ROTARY’S 4-WAY TEST of the things we think, say or do: 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL & BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
THE OBJECT OF ROTARY is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of 
worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage and foster: 
 • The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service; 



 • High ethical standards in business and professions; the recognition of the worthiness 
of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s occupation as an op-
portunity to serve society; 

 • The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian’s personal, business, and 
community life; 

 • The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a 
world fellowship of business and professional persons united in the ideal of service. 

 


